
HAPPY HOLIDAYS
L e t t e r  f r o m  E d w a r d  W e b e r ,  S u p e r i n t e n d e n t
e w e b e r @ w e l l i n g t o n v i l l a g e s c h o o l s . o r g

The holiday season is here! We invite you to come out for our holiday
performances (listed in this newsletter) to enjoy the sounds of the season.

Good luck to our McCormick Middle School students competing in the Lorain
County Mock Trial on Dec. 9 sponsored by the Educational Service Center of
Lorain County (ESC).  

Thank you to everyone who purchased items for the Wellington Kiwanis Club's
Annual Morris Furcron Peterson Nut Sale. Items have been delivered. We are
happy to report total sales this year reached $13,503.50. 

Congratulations to bus driver Joyce Scolaro, recently recognized during the
annual Pupil Transportation Professional Development and Awards Banquet
sponsored by the ESC.  Joyce retired from the district last year after over 14
years of service, but she has continued to serve as a substitute bus driver when
needed. We are grateful for her continued dedication to our school district. 

We are excited to share with you our district's Strategic Plan which was
approved by the BOE this fall. It is available for review on the district website,
and is also included at the end of this newsletter. The plan will serve as a guide
for our district with goals and objectives to meet over the next few years. Thank
you to the Impact Group for consulting on this project; and all who provided
guidance and feedback for the plan. Focus areas within the plan include:
Communication (Internal & External); Academic Achievement and
Programming/Technology; Facilities, Safety and Security; Finance and
Accountability; Climate, Culture & Wellness: and Human Resources and Staff
Support.  

Good luck to our Winter Sports teams this season!  GO DUKES! 




Important dates: 

Dec. 2-3: Holiday play "A Christmas
Carol: A Live Radio Show" at 7 p.m.
at Patricia Lindley Center

Dec. 6: BOE Work Session at 6 p.m.
at Westwood

Dec. 8: MMS/WHS  Band Concert at
7 p.m. at Patricia Lindley Center

Dec. 15: MMS/WHS  Choir Concert
at 7 p.m. at Patricia Lindley Center 

Dec. 19: Westwood K program at
5:30 p.m. Grade 1 at 7 p.m. 

Dec. 20: Westwood Grade 2
program at 5:30 p.m. Grade 3 
 at 7 p.m. 

Dec. 20: BOE Meeting at 6 p.m. at
McCormick 

Dec.  22- Jan.  2: Winter Break
Jan. 3: Classes resume 

Jan. 16: No school (MLK Jr. Day)
For a complete calendar, go to
wellingtonvillageschools.org
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A digital newsletter from the
Wellington Exempted Village Schools

Each month we celebrate the birthday of
students and staff throughout the district.
Each person receives a card in the mail
and a cupcake at school. Happy birthday!












GO DUKES! 

mailto:eweber@wellingtonvillageschools.org
https://www.wellingtonvillageschools.org/domain/40
http://wellingtonvillageschools.org/
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Updates from the Treasurer's Office

Mark Donnelly
Treasurer
440-647-7979
mdonnelly@wellingtonvillageschools.org 

Ohio Governor Mike DeWine recently announced that the state will support the
installation of security upgrades at more than 700 K-12 schools across Ohio. 

A total of 708 schools in 57 counties will receive $57.8 million in grant funding to
enhance student and staff safety. Governor DeWine is awarding the funds as part
of his K-12 School Safety Grant Program, which helps schools with physical
security expenses, such as new security cameras, public address systems,
automatic door locks, visitor badging systems, and exterior lighting.

Each school in our district will receive $100,000. The money will be used for
cameras, remote door access controls, and security radios.

For more information regarding the grants, click here. 

District receives $300K in grants for safety 

The November five-year forecast has been posted to the Treasurer's page within the
district website, click here. 

Item of note within the forecast includes our district still has a positive fund balance and
we anticipate this to continue for the next five years. We are very cautious with our
revenue projections.

The Wellington Exempted Village Schools Treasurer's Office is committed to fiscal
transparency and demonstrating the district's fiscal responsibility. Please take some
time to review our website and explore how your tax dollars are used to benefit the
students and the community. Click here.

 





mailto:mdonnelly@wellingtonvillageschools.org
https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/OHIOGOVERNOR/bulletins/3392a44?reqfrom=share&fbclid=IwAR23qn8g24s0IrH8bdcJMrUbvOEfiEXIxU3QZH9HBdwa9ZbLWJjyXOie6TQ
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1dW897A8od3vmG4GtO3eY5Ix4E2zp048E/view
https://www.wellingtonvillageschools.org/domain/76
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Communicate with H.E.A.R.T., the district-wide compassionate communications training, is a counterpoint
to the wide-spread incivility presently being studied by Georgetown University Behavioral Scientist
Christine Porath. Since the height of the COVID pandemic, Porath believes gestures of incivility have
increased simply because people are feeling worn down. 

“Research is showing that the number one reason for incivility is that people feel stressed or
overwhelmed,” Porath said in a recent interview on the Hidden Brain Podcast. “Unfortunately, that kind of
negativity seen around the pandemic, politics, and around uncertainly is a reason given for rudeness and
general negativity.”

H.E.A.R.T. training is a counterpoint to incivility with protocols for positive, consistent encounters among
colleagues, scholars, and visitors. The proven, evidenced-based program, derived from the Cleveland
Clinic, which went from one of the nation’s worst hospitals in patient experience to one of the best, is based
on empathy—putting yourself in someone else’s shoes. 

The training not only provides practice in initiating welcome engagements, but through its Respond with
H.E.A.R.T (Hear, Empathize, Apologize, Respond, Thank) principles demonstrate how to manage difficult
conversations and fix service failures. 
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Impact of incivility studied

For more information on S.T.A.R.T.
with Heart, contact H.E.A.R.T.
Trainer, Ronald Kisner at 
440-647-7409 or
rkisner@wellingtonvillageschools.org

The goal is to model memorable customer experience practices within each Wellington school.
 Please take a moment and complete the H.E.A.R.T. survey on the district website, click here.  

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSewHVv2_7O_ckSt-w5GH03fzLbXsXIiynr92r9bJrUBG9CHxg/viewform
mailto:rkisner@wellingtonvillageschools.org
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSewHVv2_7O_ckSt-w5GH03fzLbXsXIiynr92r9bJrUBG9CHxg/viewform





John's Safe Place: Our district Wellness team recently met with Rick and Beth
Haney from the John C. Haney Foundation to explore the possibility of bringing a
John’s Safe Place to one or all of the Wellington schools. Donna Keenan, WHS
principal, expressed an interest in having a space at the high school. Firelands and
Clearview high schools opened spaces this year. 

Rick and Beth created ‘John’s Safe Place' to honor their son, John, who died by
suicide in 2017. The safe places are special rooms at local schools where students
can be open, decompress and find comfort. The rooms were created after Beth
took a class on mental health. The first room was set up at Fairview Middle School
(John attended Fairview Park schools), with the help of school administrators and
teachers. It was designed with feedback from the Cleveland Clinic to create a calm,
open atmosphere for students who are having a panic attack or just having a bad
day to come to decompress and/or find comfort. The room has low lighting,
comfortable couches, games, puzzles, art materials and an aquarium, and is
monitored by the school’s guidance department. By giving students time to color or
play with a Rubik’s Cube or just sit and stare at the fish tank, you can see them
start to calm down. Each room costs between $2,000 to $3,000 to create, with all
donations and funds raised by the JCH Foundation that help go towards creating
the room including: furniture, aquarium, sensory-sensitive devices, headphones,
paint and more. For more information, click here. 
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Wellness news from around our district

Elizabeth Wolanski
Wellness Coord.

ewolanski@wellington
villageschools.org



Emily Medves
Social Worker

emedves@wellington
villageschools.org 






You Belong Grant: Ten students (grades 6-8) from McCormick
Middle School participated in the You Belong Grant Kick-off Event
at Lorain County Community College’s Spitzer Conference Center
on Nov. 18. Nathan Morris, MMS dean of climate and culture,
Emily Medves, district social worker, and Liz Wolanski, district
wellness coordinator, accompanied the students on the trip and
each will provide additional assistance and support throughout the
grant initiative. You Belong is a $2,000 grant funded through the
Mental Health Addiction and Recovery Services Board of Lorain
County. Thirteen other middle schools from across the county
received the grant and participated in the kick-off event. 

The group of students received training and the grant money will
also be used to help with future student-led initiatives at MMS. It
was a successful event and the students have already come up
with a name for their group... (H.I.K.E. Club - HIKE stands for
Helping Include Kids Everywhere). They also created a slogan... 
"A HIKE worth taking." 

https://www.thejchfoundation.com/johns-safe-place.html
mailto:ewolanski@wellingtonvillageschools.org
mailto:emedves@wellingtonvillageschools.org
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Up up and away: STEM balloon project  
McCormick Middle School fourth-graders recently completed a "Balloons Over
Broadway" cross-curricular unit. The unit explored the history of the Macy's
Thanksgiving Day parade. The students designed their own balloons while working
on a STEM (Science, Technology, Engineering and Math) challenge to design a
structure to hold their balloons up. The school held a "parade" to show off the
creativity. The backdrop of the buildings was also a math lesson in division.






Wellington’s Kindland initiative is spreading kindness in the Village and at school functions such as the recent
Builder’s Club Movie Night at the Lindley Center. In this season of gratefulness and giving, Kindland rolled a
school van onto Main Street’s First Friday event to promote “Stuff the Van” to solicit donations such as soap,
shampoo, school supplies, and other non-perishables for the Care Closets in our schools. Kindland high
school parent Heidi Charlton has offered her popular Duke Shop as an extended drop-off location. The Care
Closets are dedicated spaces in each school building that offer items such as clothing, toiletries and school
supplies for those in need. Contact one of our schools for more information or to visit a Care Closet. 

Between Halloween and Thanksgiving, Kindland Ambassador and high school librarian Kathleen Dickason
provided children's activities including a colorful, cutout hand-tracing that ended up on branches of a paper on
a “Kindness Tree.” She also created a kindness poster for patrons to sign with kindness suggestions to bring
awareness to the JUSTBEKINDAPP, and to underscore the message of spreading kindness one small act at a
time. Download the app and start spreading kindness today. 

The photos below capture some of the Kindland’s recent stops. 

NOV/DEC 2022 | VOL 3  ISSUE 4@WellingtonSchools

@Well ingtonSchools  |  page  06 

Kindland contacts:
Ronald Kisner

rkisner@wellingtonvillageschools.org



Kathleen Dickason
kdickason@wellingtonvillageschools.org






https://www.viafdn.org/kindland
mailto:rkisner@wellingtonvillageschools.org
mailto:kdickason@wellingtonvillageschools.org
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Congratulations WHS students Brooklyn Regal and Trinity Sutton --- People's
Choice Honorable Mention honors from the Lorain County High School Art Show
sponsored by the Educational Service Center of Lorain County (ESC).

WHS students earn Lorain County art honors

https://www.facebook.com/ESCLC?__cft__[0]=AZViXs2rI_wcu16s8aoxJjAuXGNU7-zne5sqvKcd3hLAr6Ufl5x1unYMihcrlXCD7bB2zhaX05skh_0xJ4-PuAGs3ZKw9YIbNQo4Yx5u23qtyGf0PMRU3BLnHsZy060HNhgVM3LS5JH8OLlEK_juEQQP3PULAZ5VwVeQMYV-FP0gcAmWzctcxCrdfGJoXIWuS3c&__tn__=-]K-R
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Images from around our district
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Wellington Exempted Village Schools
Phone: (440) 647-4286

Edward Weber, Superintendent
eweber@wellingtonvillageschools.org

Westwood Elementary School
Phone: (440) 647-3636

Dr. Janet Kubasak, Principal
jkubasak@wellingtonvillageschools.org

McCormick Middle School
Phone: (440) 647-2342
John Telloni, Principal

jtelloni@wellingtonvillageschools.org

As one of  the distr ict 's  Strategic Plan ini t iat ives,  the Well ington Vi l lage Schools  would
l ike to improve and increase communicat ion with students,  parents ,  staf f  and community
members.  @Well ingtonSchools  is  a  monthly  digital  newsletter  distr ibuted via  emai l  to  our

school  famil ies .  For  more information on our  schools ,  check out  our  website,
www.wel l ingtonvi l lageschools .org;  or  Facebook @WEVSD.

@WellingtonSchools
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Contact us if you have any questions or concerns

Wellington High School 
 Phone: (440) 647-3734

Donna Keenan, Principal
dkeenan@wellingtonvillageschools.org
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